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BrodheadTU.org 

Clean Water, Wild Trout and Tight Lines to All! 

Upcoming important activities, dates and issues: 

September 9, 2015:  September General Membership Meet-

ing, 7:00 PM, Kettle Creek Environmental Ed. Center.  MCCD 

Update, MCCD Summer Camp Experience ; Kristin Dougher, 

National Convention Update, Stream Improvement Project up-

dates, & upcoming meeting information. 

September (TENTATIVE) 21-30:  Stream Improvement 

project work on Pocono Creek in Tannersville.  E-mail blast 

will precede start of work.  

October 14, 2015:  October General Membership Meeting, 

7:00 PM, Kettle Creek Environmental Ed. Center.  “Winter 

Tactics for Small Trout Streams.”  Presented by Todd Burns. 

November 19, 2015 (THURSDAY at 6:00 PM):  Joint 

Special meeting with Western Pocono TU at Clymer Library, 

115 Firehouse Road, Pocono Pines, PA. Pennsylvania’s Gas 

Pipelines:  What you need to Know!”, presented by TU Na-

tional staff members Paula Piatt, Katy Dunlop, and Jake Lem-

on. 

These three meetings offer a wealth of information so please 

mark your calendar! 

September  

2015 
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Dear Members and Friends: 
 
Welcome to the end of summer and our fall 2015 
schedule of activities.   
 
We begin September with our general membership 
meeting at which a tremendous amount of infor-
mation will be shared and presented by a variety of 
individuals.  In addition to MCCD staff and  Brod-
head TU officers and members, Kristen Dougher– 
a local student- will be presenting reflections upon 
her experience at the Monroe County Conservation 
District summer camp for youth.  We look forward 
to hearing from Kristen to better understand what 
effects our long-time sponsorship of this program 
can produce.   
 
The Trout Unlimited National Convention, held in 
Scranton, PA, begins on Wednesday, September 16, 
2015 with a fishing day.  Events then begin on 
Wednesday evening through Sunday. I encourage 
every member to attend at least a portion of the 
programs as all general sessions are free of charge.  
National staff encourage us to register, however, so 
they can better prepare for the size of individual ses-
sions.  Brodhead TU will be hosting the hospitality 
suite in the Scranton Hilton on Thursday night so 
stop on by, tell a lot of fish stories, and have some 
fun.  Register here:  http://www.tu.org/get-
involved/national-events/2015-annual-meeting 
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If the weather and logistics fall into place, we anticipate engaging in our Pocono Creek stream restora-
tion project sometime in the last weeks in September.  You’ll find more information on a baseline 
electro-shocking study Brodhead TU sponsored and assisted with on page 4 of this newsletter. It was a 
great day! 
 
I will be presenting my ideas, tactics and experiences for winter fishing small trout streams during our 
October General Membership meeting.  Just because it’s cold outside don’t think the fish aren’t hun-
gry...they are...and knowing what to do can make the winter days on the stream very enjoyable. 
 
We are trying something different and are joining with Wester Pocono TU in sponsoring a joint, com-
munity-based meeting at the Clymer Library in Pocono Pines on Wednesday, November 19 at 6 PM.  
The focus of the meeting will be on Pennsylvania’s gas pipelines and their impacts on our Pocono wa-
tersheds.  Yes, the location is different, the time is different, and the format is different but this event 
will provide all of us with a wealth of information on a topic that has immediate and far-reaching im-
plications. 
 
It is that time of year where we look at updating our strategic action plan and we need your input.  
Please visit our webpage (http://brodheadtu.org/strategic-plan/) and read through our Strategic Plan 
and provide us with some feedback.  Once we receive your ideas, we can modify our document. Re-
member, this is the document that guides our activities now and into the future and every idea you 
have counts.   

There are two issues on the legislative front I need to point out.  Recently, an op-ed piece ran in the 
Pocono Record, authored by Bud Cook of The Nature Conservancy, that discusses the impending 
end of the Land and Water Conservation Fund. Congress needs to reauthorize this legislation so 
funding for green space, parks, and waters will not cease at the end of September.  The article can be 
found at this link: http://www.poconorecord.com/article/20150829/OPINION/150829365/0/
SEARCH 

Also, be advised that 13 states have filed suit challenging the “Waters of the U.S.” rule that was imple-
mented by the Environmental Protection Agency and another 17 states are also challenging it.  Penn-
sylvania, to date, has not yet officially challenged but it is necessary to follow this process as it plays 
out. 
 
I congratulate Brodhead TU Board Member Ann Foster on her selection as a staff member for the 
Casting For Recovery retreat being held at Skytop Lodge this September. We look forward to an up-
date and recap from Ann after the event closes. And, finally, we have signed on to sponsor local Pro-
ject Healing waters activities. Stay tuned for more information! 
 
For Clean Streams and Tight Lines, 
 
Todd G. Burns, President 
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Electro-shocking Study Conducted on Pocono Creek 

On Thursday, August 13, 2015, 17 individuals from Brodhead TU, Western Pocono 

TU, MCCD, Brodhead Watershed Association, Pocono Heritage Land Trust and other 

like-minded organizations assisted with an electro-shocking survey on Pocono Creek. 

The stretch studied was within the boundaries of the upcoming stream improvement 

project near the former Northampton Community College in Tannersville, PA.  The 

data collected will serve as a baseline or pre-project data to which future data may be 

compared.  It was a great experience for all involved and the photos on this and the fol-

lowing page give an overview of the activities.  Look for the results to be discussed at 

meetings and posted on-line in the future. 
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2015 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 207 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—211 

 

JOIN US ON  

FACEBOOK! 
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HOT  NEW 

ITEM! 
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Ready for YOUR Vest!! 

Just 

$10.00  

Empty 

Available for purchase at every meeting! 

Chapter Logo 

Double-sided 

Water-resistant 

seal 

Great 

Deal! 

Order Today! 

Just 

$20.00  

Filled with 

Flies! 
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K E N  &  C O M P A N Y  

This space available to advertise your event or business. 

For information and rates, contact Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 

12 



Streamside  Asides                                 September 2015 

 

 

Brodhead Chapter TU 
Trout Unlimited 
P.O. Box 713 
Bartonsville, PA 18321 

 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the   

Monroe County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change 

through National TU. You can do it directly on the TU.org website by      

logging in to your account with your TU member number, or you can call 

them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the change.  

We cannot do it for you!  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 

 Todd Burns, Editor 
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P.O. Box 863 
Brodheadsville, PA 18322 

P.O. Box 863 

Brodheadsville, PA 18322 
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